
 

School Hours 
 7:30am-1:50pm 

 

Wednesday Dismissal @ 
12:50pm 

 

The building is open  
from 7:00am to 3:00pm. 

Pillar of the Month:  
October  — Responsibility 

October 11 
Picture Retakes 
Volleyball GRMS @ FCMS 

  
October 13  
6th Grade Seeds For 
Success  
Volleyball MMS @ FCMS 

PTO Jeremiah Spirit Night 

  
October 14  
First Quarter Ends  
  
October 17  
Teacher Planning Day-
Student Holiday   
  
October 18 
Volleyball FCMS @ LMS 

 
October 20 
Volleyball FCMS @ SMS 

 
October 21 
PTO Welcome Back 
Dance  
 
October 24  
PTO Meeting 6:30pm 

“ H O M E  O F  T H E  F L Y E R S ”  

Fruit Cove Middle School

 “THE PILOT” 

3180 Racetrack Rd 904-547-7880 

October 7, 2022 
Bi-Weekly Newsletter 

Fruit Cove Middle School will inspire in all students  
a passion for lifelong learning, creating educated and  

caring contributors to the world.  

Mission Statement 

Important Dates 

Student Drop-Off 

Please help us keep our students safe and our car drop-off line moving smoothly 
by not having your student exit the vehicle in a non-designated area, such as 
Plantation Park and school entrance intersection area.  This is 
creating a safety hazard and interrupts the traffic flow. 
  
We ask that you use the parent drop-off line that begins at the 
east entrance of Plantation Park, located off Durbin Creek 
Blvd, and drop students off at the designated area in front of 
the school building. 

Parent Survey 

Cognia, the organization that oversees our district’s accreditation, is conducting a 
review of our school district this year. Cognia has created surveys specifically for 
families in our school district. Please complete Cognia’s Family Survey to assist 
the district in our continuous improvement process. 
  
Please click this link to take the survey:  
  
https://eprovesurveys.advanc-ed.org/surveys/#/action/197512/p2065  

Thank you for your feedback! 

School Advisory Council News 

SAC NEEDS PARENTS!!  
 

Please contact vicki.barfoot@stjohns.k12.fl.us.  
Our next meeting is Tuesday, October 11 at 2:40 in the 

Media Center.  

https://eprovesurveys.advanc-ed.org/surveys/#/action/197512/p2065
mailto:vicki.barfoot@stjohns.k12.fl.us


Please join your WEB leaders on Thursday, October 13 from 1:50 to 2:30pm for Seeds for 
Success. Come decorate a clay pot, plant a flower and have fun with your WEB leaders. 
The event is free and just for you! Please use the Sign-Up Genius to RSVP.  We look forward 
to hanging out with you! 
 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0D49A4A629A0F94-webwelcomes 

Calling All 6th Graders 

2022-2023 Sunshine State Young Readers Award Program 

The SSYRA Program will begin Tuesday, October 18. Interested students will be added to an SSYRA Course 
in Schoology after the parent permission form is returned. Students will read an SSYRA book and take a 25-

point quiz on the book. They will have 2 attempts and must score over 60% (cumulative) to receive credit for 
the book. Successful quizzes are rewarded with a Schoology badge and a PBIS point. The program ends on 
March 9, 2023. 

 
At this point, there has not been a final decision regarding a District Middle School Battle of the Books. When 
information is available, I will let you know. If we do participate, the team of 5 students and 2 alternates will 

be chosen based on the number of titles read and the overall score earned on the Schoology quizzes.  
 

See the media center website for more information:  

https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/media/sunshine-state-young-readers-program/ 

NJHS News 

Congratulations to Mrs. Doemel, Mrs. Schmidtt, and Mrs. Jarrell for having the winning 
homerooms for the Sock Drive.  They will be treated to fresh baked cookies on Wednesday, 
October 12. The NJHS, WEB, and B6 Club Sock Drive brought in over 800 pairs of socks for the 
homeless shelters in our area.  Nice job FCMS!!! 
  
The NJHS induction ceremony will be held on Monday, November 7th at 6PM in the school 
auditorium.  All inductees need to be at the school by 5:40 to line up for the procession.  

Picture Retake Day 

Picture retake day is Tuesday, October 11th! The schedule is as follows: 
 
1st period- 8th grade (7:30-8:16) 
2nd period- 7th grade (8:20-9:06) 
3rd period- 6th grade (9:10-9:56) 
 
Students will be called down each period to the auditorium to take their pictures.  Picture 
forms will be given out to Homeroom/1st period teachers.  Please see them for another 
picture form if needed. 

Kindness is in our hands! During the month of October, we are celebrating kindness, inclusion 
and compassion. Our theme this year is "Kindness is in our hands." We are encouraging all of 

our students to take time to be intentionally kind, include others and show compassion.  The 
WEB team will be posting special messages on the @FCMS WEB Instagram account. Go check 
it out! Thank you for encouraging these special traits a home! 

Kindness 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0D49A4A629A0F94-webwelcomes
https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/media/files/2022/10/2022-23_Permission-Slip-.pdf
https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/media/sunshine-state-young-readers-program/


B6 Club News 

Upcoming Meetings: 
Thursday, October 6 – 1:55- 2:55 

Thursday, October 13 – 1:55- 2:55 

Thursday, October 20 – 1:55- 2:55 

Thursday, October 27 – 1:55- 2:55 

Future Educators of America Club 

Where: Ms. Carroll’s Room 660 
When: 3rd Wednesday Each Month @ 1pm 
How: Applications available from Ms. Carroll or Coach Richardson 
Why: To learn more about becoming a teacher, demonstrate leadership skills, and make 
connections with others around you in FCMS 
Requirements: Parental Permission, Teacher Recommendation, and 2.5 GPA 

Minecraft Club 

Minecraft “Session 1” begins Tuesday October 18.  
 

Please check room 670 for your session number. 

Testing News 

Please check the testing tab on the FCMS Website.  There you will find a parent letter that 
describes the new FAST testing for Reading and Math.  Also there you will find calendars 
that show the testing dates for Progress Monitoring 1 and Progress Monitoring 2.  If you 
have questions, please email our testing coordinator Debra Dill at 
debra.dill@stjohns.k12.fl.us  

The first two weeks of October are Disability History and Awareness Weeks! Section 1003.4205, Florida 
Statutes, entitled Disability History and Awareness Instruction, was signed into law in 2008. It requires 
school districts to designate the first two weeks of October as Disability History and Awareness Weeks and 
also promotes providing instruction for students in all public schools to expand student knowledge, 
understanding, and awareness of individuals with disabilities, disability history, and the disability rights 

Disability History and Awareness Weeks  

 

Upcoming Meetings: 
Tuesday, October 4 – 1:55- 2:55 

Tuesday, October 11 – 1:55- 2:55 

Tuesday, October 18 – 1:55- 2:55 

Tuesday, October 25 – 1:55- 2:55 

FCMS Chess Club 

mailto:debra.dill@stjohns.k12.fl.us


Bev Slough’s School Update  

 
 
It has been a pleasure to welcome a normal new school year! I am so 
glad that parents and community members have access to our schools 
again and such things as football games and plays are able to 
accommodate full capacity. Both students and teachers alike have 
welcomed the return to school as usual. 
That said, we have certainly face challenges this year. The staff 
shortages that have been experienced all over Florida have finally 
caught up with us in St. Johns County. We still have teaching positions 
as well as support staff jobs that remain unfilled. We are working hard 
to have a teacher in place for every class. Our Human Resources 
department has reached out to our intern students from UNF, Flagler 
College and other colleges to encourage them to join our substitute pool 
to give them experience in the classroom and to provide introductions to 
various principals around the county. In addition, they are providing 
preparation for the certification test so that students can graduate with 
that already accomplished, thus ready to go to work as teachers. In 

addition, job fairs are being held at several colleges of education and outreach to the community at large is 
ongoing.  
 
We also continue to seek paraprofessionals to fill vacancies at nearly all our schools. To be a para at a Title I 
school requires an associates degree (60 hours of college credit), but that requirement has been lifted at non 
Title 1 schools to encourage more applicants. Hourly rates have been increased to a minimum of $15 for all 
these positions, with extra pay for several of them. 
 
Another area where we are experiencing personnel shortage is bus operators. As our district grows (we 
currently have almost 50,000 students), the demand for bus operators and additional bus routes increases. We 
are currently short so many operators that we have had to stop school field trips until we have more drivers. 
On October 1, another opportunity for people to come drive a bus and see what that is like will be held. When 
we did this last year, we were able to hire some new drivers from those who took advantage of the 
opportunity.If you or someone you know has a desire to work for St. Johns County Schools, there is ample 
opportunity to do so. Please visit the district webpage, www.stjohns.k12.fl.us, to see the current openings. 
Even with all the growing pains, our children are still deeply engaged in their learning. As I visit schools and 
classrooms, I see eager learners taking advantage of all the opportunities that our schools afford them. The 
first interim grades have been released, and I encourage all parents to visit Home Access Center to check their 
children’s progress. If your child is struggling in an area, please reach out to the teacher to create a plan for 
his/her success going forward. 
 
The School Board recently approved a $1.2 billion dollar budget for this school year. Our district is the largest 
employer in the county, runs the largest transportation service and the largest food service department in our 
area. The school district is a large business, with over 6000 employees who are all focused on a quality 
education for St. Johns County students. 
 
This year is our accreditation year. You may have received a survey from your child’s school with questions 
about the education being delivered in our district. I encourage you to complete the survey because it will 
provide valuable information both to our district and to the accreditation team that will visit later in the year. 
As always, it is my honor to serve as your school board representative. If I may assist you in any way, please 
contact me at Beverly.Slough@stjohns.k12.fl.us. 
 

 

http://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us
mailto:Beverly.Slough@stjohns.k12.fl.us


Yearbook Information 

 

Library News  

 
 
 

Welcome to the 2022/2023 School Year! 
Hours: 7:10am—1:50pm Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 

7:10am—12:50pm  Wednesday 
 

Please check the Media Center homepage for updates 
and visit our Virtual Library!  

Find informative videos on Schoology, using the library 
catalog, and much more! 

 

Don’t forget to check out our eBook library at 
MackinVia. 

 
 

Students may check out three books at a time and keep 
them for two weeks.  

Overdue book notices are sent by email every 
Wednesday at 9:00am. There are no overdue fees, 
however, students who lose or damage a book are 

responsible for the cost of the item. Payments can be made using SchoolPay: $10 for paperback books, $20 
for hard cover books. Contact Mrs. Jaeger for details.  

 
Parents who wish to restrict titles their child may check out in the school library should complete the form 

linked below and return it to your child's teacher or the media center.  This link is also available on the media 
center homepage.  No form is necessary if there are to be no restrictions.  

 
Library Book Access Form  

https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/media/
https://www.mackinvia.com/
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/media/wp-content/uploads/sites/127/2022/08/2021-updated-individual-library-pln-Update8-8-22.pdf


<http://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us> 
Visit often for up-to-date information about our school! 

 

Don’t forget to check the Peachjar    
for eflyers about community events. 

School Website 

FCMS WEB NEWS 

 Check out our new Instagram Pages @ FCMSWEB!  

Attendance 
We have an all-new “Attendance Information” tab on our website!  If you have general questions about 
attendance at FCMS, you will find the answers there.  Also, there is information and access to the two ways 
you can report your student’s absences: our digital absence form and a printable absence form.  You are 
required to send one of these to the school within 48 hours of your student returning to school after an 
absence.  If you have further questions about attendance, please contact Ginny Michalski, 
ginny.michalski@stjohns.k12.fl.us, FCMS Guidance/Attendance Clerk. 

School Advisory Council News 

Additional parent representation is needed on 
SAC.   

 

SAC is the best way to know what is going on at 
FCMS and to have a voice in how SAC funds are 
spent.  Meetings are on the 2nd Tuesday of each 
month at 3:00 in the Media Center.  The first meeting 
is scheduled for Tuesday, September 13.  
Contact vicki.barfoot@stjohns.k12.fl.us  for any 
questions or to express interest in joining.  
 

What is SAC? 
 A council of parents, school faculty and staff, and 

other community and business members that meet 
to address the needs of the school, as related to the 
school improvement plan. 

 FCMS SAC meets once a month, on the second 
Tuesday of each month at 3pm. Meetings will be 
available in person and virtually to accommodate 
needs and preferences. Our first meeting will be 
held on Tuesday, September 13th at 3pm in the 
Media Center and on Microsoft Teams.  

 

What are the duties of parent, business, and 
community representatives 
 Members act as a resource for SAC in the areas of 

community related issues that affect the school 

and its students. 
 Members serve as a communications 

link between SAC, business, 
community, and parent groups. 

 

 
The agenda for the meeting on Tuesday, October 
11 is as follows: 
1. Welcome & Handouts 
2. Old Business 
3. New Business 
4. Reports 
5. Good of the Group & Future Agenda Items 
 

See you there! 
 
 

Future Meeting Dates  
 

November 8, 2022 
December 13, 2022 
January 10, 2023 
February 14, 2023 

March 7, 2023 
April 11, 2023 
May 9, 2023 

Testing News 

Please check the testing tab on the FCMS Website.  There you will find a parent letter that 
describes the new FAST testing for Reading and Math.  Also there you will find calendars that 
show the testing dates for Progress Monitoring 1 and Progress Monitoring 2.  If you have 
questions, please email our testing coordinator Debra Dill at debra.dill@stjohns.k12.fl.us  

https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/attendance-information/
mailto:ginny.michalski@stjohns.k12.fl.us
mailto:vicki.barfoot@stjohns.k12.fl.us
mailto:debra.dill@stjohns.k12.fl.us


Sports Information 

 



Title 

 
Attention 7th graders!  Soon you will be receiving information on electives that are available for 
your 8th grade year. You will see that WEB leadership is an option. WEB is not a computer class. It 
is a leadership and mentoring class. WEB leaders working with our newest Flyers, the sixth graders, 
to help create a positive academic, social and emotional culture to help them succeed. WEB leaders 
also spent time focusing on their own leadership skills. If you are interested in the WEB leadership 
class, you will need to add it to your top 3 choices for electives and complete an application. The 

Thoughts from the Guidance Department 

 



Title 

 
Attention 7th graders!  Soon you will be receiving information on electives that are available for 
your 8th grade year. You will see that WEB leadership is an option. WEB is not a computer class. It 
is a leadership and mentoring class. WEB leaders working with our newest Flyers, the sixth graders, 
to help create a positive academic, social and emotional culture to help them succeed. WEB leaders 
also spent time focusing on their own leadership skills. If you are interested in the WEB leadership 
class, you will need to add it to your top 3 choices for electives and complete an application. The 

PTO NEWS 

 



PTO NEWS 

NEW DATE for the WELCOME BACK DANCE! The dance has been 
rescheduled for October 21, 2022 from 6-8 PM. Wear your favorite team 
jersey/FCMS Shirt to represent! Tickets will be $10 (includes 2 pieces of 
pizza, drink, and cookie.) If a refund is needed because of the date change 
please email: fcmsptodance@gmail.com. Tickets are back up for sale since 
the date was moved back. Deadline to purchase tickets is 10/16. Please use 
this link to purchase dance tickets https://my.cheddarup.com/c/welcome-back
-dance 
 
 
WELCOME BACK DANCE 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! We are looking 
for many volunteers to help run the dance 
and we need your help to make this a 
success! You can use this sign up genius to 
volunteer. https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/10c0e4bafa723a5fdc25-welcome 

 
 
Families, it’s Fall Fundraiser time!!!  
 
Fall catalogs and packets went home with your student on 
09/26. Sales run through 10/21 and are only online. Orders 
will be shipped directly to your home in time for 
Thanksgiving. Ensure your student is registered 
at shopfund.com by Friday 10/06 and they will receive a 
prize!! 
 
With fundraising funds this year we are aiming to buy the 
school an electronic sign, as well as still be able to support 
their educational needs, like new laptops. The sign will be 

another way for the school to keep you informed of upcoming dates and events. 
 
Thank you for your support! 
PTO FUNDRAISING 
 
 
The PTO is so excited to partner with Real Men Wear Pink and offer pink FCMS 
socks for purchase. They are $12.00. You can use the link or QR code to 
purchase.  The socks will arrive to school within 2 days of ordering! 
https://my.cheddarup.com/c/fcmsspiritwear?cart=02df022e-b07a-4b52-8c7f-
a19f8ecae72d%21%
2138681489&fbclid=IwAR2wEgzxd7ir4xV48XdVMc5yx1LvBI-

dsVv3FW8Zhd6UMTOGu1HljtlzmRs 
 

 

 

Join us for a Jeremiah’s Spirit Day on October 13th at the Durbin location! 
20% of your purchases will be donated back to our school 

 

mailto:fcmsptodance@gmail.com
https://my.cheddarup.com/c/welcome-back-dance
https://my.cheddarup.com/c/welcome-back-dance
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0e4bafa723a5fdc25-welcome
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0e4bafa723a5fdc25-welcome
https://www.shopfund.com/default.aspx?SkinSrc=%5bG%5dSkins/ShopFundTheme/HomeShopFund
https://my.cheddarup.com/c/fcmsspiritwear?cart=02df022e-b07a-4b52-8c7f-a19f8ecae72d%21%2138681489&fbclid=IwAR2wEgzxd7ir4xV48XdVMc5yx1LvBI-dsVv3FW8Zhd6UMTOGu1HljtlzmRs
https://my.cheddarup.com/c/fcmsspiritwear?cart=02df022e-b07a-4b52-8c7f-a19f8ecae72d%21%2138681489&fbclid=IwAR2wEgzxd7ir4xV48XdVMc5yx1LvBI-dsVv3FW8Zhd6UMTOGu1HljtlzmRs
https://my.cheddarup.com/c/fcmsspiritwear?cart=02df022e-b07a-4b52-8c7f-a19f8ecae72d%21%2138681489&fbclid=IwAR2wEgzxd7ir4xV48XdVMc5yx1LvBI-dsVv3FW8Zhd6UMTOGu1HljtlzmRs
https://my.cheddarup.com/c/fcmsspiritwear?cart=02df022e-b07a-4b52-8c7f-a19f8ecae72d%21%2138681489&fbclid=IwAR2wEgzxd7ir4xV48XdVMc5yx1LvBI-dsVv3FW8Zhd6UMTOGu1HljtlzmRs


PTO NEWS 

Thank you to our 2022-2023 Blue Angel Partners in Learning! 




